
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

MEDIA RELEASE 
 

Subject:  Street Name Change to RSL Lane 
 

Contact:  Michael Sedgman 

                                   Chief Executive Officer  

08 8539 1100 / 0412 205 230  

m.sedgman@murraybridge.sa.gov.au 
 

Date:   Wednesday 12 May 2021 

 

RSL Lane is the proposed new name being considered for the service road at the 

entrance to Murray Bridge RSL.  

 

The Rural City of Murray Bridge has put the suggestion out for public consultation, 

after being approached by a local resident, who asked the section of Old Prince’s 

Highway Service Road be changed to RSL Lane. 

 

Chief Executive Officer Michael Sedgman said a reasonable case had been 

made, but the community needed to be consulted before any action was taken.  

 

“A resident made the point that the current road name can be confusing for some 

people, as there is also a section of Old Prince’s Highway at the top end of 

Adelaide Road, on the other side of town,” he said. 

 

“Visitors have difficulty finding the RSL if they haven’t been there before as some 

mapping apps and GPS systems currently have the road marked as un-named.  

 

“Changing the name to RSL Lane would eliminate some of the confusion and at 

the same time have the added benefit of honouring one of our local institutions, 

the Murray Bridge RSL.  

 

“Of course it’s up to the community to let us know what they would like, so I would 

encourage everyone to visit Council’s consultation portal – Let’s Talk, and put it in 

writing.”  

 

For more information about the street name change and to provide feedback 

visit letstalk.sa.gov.au  

 

Consultation closes Tuesday 1 June 2021.  

https://letstalk.murraybridge.sa.gov.au/streetnamechange

